WIRRAL FEDERATION OF ALLOTMENT SOCIETIES

2014 AGM held at YMCA, Birkenhead, August 7th, 2014
1. Chairman’s Welcome - The Chairman welcomed representatives from 17 of Wirral’s allotment sites plus our guest speakers and thanked everyone for attending.                                                                                                


2. Apologies for Absence: Were acknowledged and noted.
3. Guest Speaker: Mary Worrall, Wirral Council’s Parks and Countryside Services Manager.  Mary gave an interesting and informative talk on the future of allotments in Wirral, the importance of allotments to society and the need to raise standards and reappraise the current plot rent.  She answered many questions about issues which concerned allotment holders including the fact that sites could purchase their own security locks for their sites and the status of Wirral’s allotment sites.  She stated that it was her understanding that case law indicates that any site that had been in existence for more than 30 years is deemed to be statutory, unless the site had another longer term use eg extensions to an existing cemetery and that this would be reflected in the new Allotment Strategy. Mary explained that the £168,000 that had initially been allocated from the Public Health Outcomes Fund (PHOF) for the creation of a number of new allotments or extensions to existing ones had been withdrawn but Wirral Council had agreed to honour the funding from their capital budget. A heated discussion followed on the spending of such an amount on creating new plots when existing allotments were in such urgent need of improvement. Mary was accompanied by Robin Tutchings, Wirral Council’s Rights of Way Officer.  Robin explained that he is responsible for producing a new Allotment Strategy.  A small committee has been established to help to produce the document which will be in plain English and a living document which will be reviewed on an annual basis.  He hopes to be able to produce a draft strategy within the next few months and it will then circulated to all interested parties for comment.  Mary stated she wanted to hear plotholder’s views and issued a questionnaire on which any allotment related issued could be raised. Before they left the Chairman thanked Mary and Robin for attending and being so helpful and informative.













4. Minutes of previous AGM: The Minutes for the 2013 AGM were accepted without amendment and there were no matters arising. 
5.  Chairman’s Report: Richard Hill reported that he had been unable to devote sufficient time to the Federation but felt that the Federation had an important role to play was still keen to continue to be involved.
6.  Treasurer’s Report: In the absence of the Treasurer, Dave Morris presented the audited accounts showing that the Federation currently had a credit balance of £789.99.  The accounts were formally accepted by the meeting.  Dave explained that in the past funding to run the Federation had come mainly from the 30p per member rebate from the NAS but that the NW Committee at its recent AGM had voted to stop these automatic rebates but that Federations could submit bids for funding if they had insufficient funds to undertake specific projects.  As the Fed had not been very active in recent years and incurred little in the way of expenditure it was unanimously decided that WFAS would suspend subscription fees.  It was felt that it was more important to get members involved than raise funds.
7.  Secretary’s/NAS report: Dave explained that it had been a difficult year for the NAS but that he was pleased to report that these problems  had been resolved and that it would now be able to get back to the important role of providing advice and support to its members. 

Membership in the North West had increased; there was a new website/facebook page and an active new Secretary.

He spoke about the role of the Wirral Federation in providing a forum for all allotment holders and the important role that it should have  in helping sites to do more for themselves by establishing active societies, seek funding and working  with the council to seek to improve allotments and  Wirral Council’s allotment service.
8.  Election of Officers and Committee
The following people were unanimously elected:

Chairman: Dave Morris (Bebington Rd)

Secretaries – L Goddard (Mosslands), R Chandler (Hoylake).

Treasurer, R Jones (Fairview)

Committee members: A Mullins (Mosslands); Sylvia Cheater and Nigel Brierley (Newton); Peter Mangan (Dawson), David Earnshaw (Wingate) and Anne Nugent (Molyneux).
9.  News from Sites and Forthcoming Events
Members were requested to support the Wirral Flower and Vegetable Show, to be held on 10th August in B’head Park.  The NW region of the NAS will be staging a display at the forthcoming S’port Show. Bebington Rd and Hoylake Allotment Association reported successful Open Days.
10. Any Other Business: There being no other business the retiring Chairman said that he thought that it had been a most useful meeting and thanked everyone for attending.
